






May District # 3 Directors Report/ 
Joe Lorence 

On May 17th I attended the lake Holcombe High School Graduation held at the High School in 
Holcombe. There were 20 graduates, and I  handed out a $1,000 scholarship to the graduating 
Valedictorian Emily Kirkman. She plans on attending the UW of Wisconsin Eau Claire. It was a 
very nice graduation, and I appreciate the opportunity to be able to represent JREC. Holcombe is 
interesting for me as I know lots of people from that area. One other presenter of scholarships was 
one of my old high school teachers, Dick Schimel who taught Ag when I was attending Flambeau. 
He gives out scholarships from the Lake Holcombe Lake Association. He retired from WITC 
Chippewa Falls and informed me that he is 87 years old. Jane Reich, Bill van Doorn and myself 
were all in that class. Great memories and yes he remembers all of us. 

Joe Lorence/ Director 
District# 3 



Sandy Schara 
District 9 Director Report 
May 2025 
 
I attended the WECA education committee meeting at Black River Falls on May 12, 2025. I 
really didn't know what to expect, being this was my first time attending. There were close 
to 30 people there.  After a short meeting, we broke up into groups. There were a lot of 
people that I didn't recognize and later found out that they were some of the employees 
from different cooperatives. That particular group gathered with Wendy in another area of 
the building, while the rest of us stayed where we were.   

 

We were given material that covered all of the courses offered along with a list of new 
ones.  We were to pick 5 courses that we thought stood out and two alternates.  I have 
copies of this material so you can all look them over. 

 

I really enjoyed going and participating in this.   

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Sandy Schara 

 




